

P.O. Box 101 • Oregon, IL 61061-0101 • 847-287-9904

August 25, 2009

On behalf of our committee, thank you for your donation of <u>along with the other</u> <u>items you donated</u> to "Cruisin' for a Cure", the Dan Barton Memorial Motorcycle and Car Rally. Because of your support, this event to remember Dan and raise money for the Leukemia Research Foundation was a success, and we raised nearly \$3,000!

We had a beautiful day for the rally and although it was a smaller turn out than we had hoped for, fun and enjoyment celebrating the memory of Dan Barton was had by all. John, (Dan's Father), again rode Dan's Honda Shadow motorcycle with the others on a 95 mile ride, all participants returned to the Ehorn Family Barn for fellowship, music, food, drink, raffles, and door prizes.

With the money from this event, the Leukemia Research Foundation will fund researchers seeking a cure for leukemia, lymphoma and related blood cancers, and will also provide supportive services to patients and their family members, such as financial assistance, educational resources, and emotional support. As the parents of Dan, we know this means a great deal to the families.

Thank you, once again, for your support of Cruisin' For A Cure. We hope you will join us again to continue our fight against leukemia.

Sincerely,

John and Jan Barton Vice Pres. and President

John and Jan Barton

As required by IRS rules, I confirm that your gift was not made in exchange for any goods or services, and is tax-deductible to the full extent allowed by law.

